Gentlemen,

I have attached a letter that I composed with Marianna, Sen. Dustin Degree, Rep. Carolyn Branagan, and Rep. Larry Fiske have signed along with myself to the Governor, Commissioner of Health, Commissioner of Department of Public Service and the Chair of the Public Service Board requesting that the pending docket move forward dealing with noise of the turbines.

This was mailed out this afternoon.

Regards,
Brian

Rep. Brian K. Savage
Franklin-4 (Sheldon/Swanton)
EMAIL DATED AUGUST 26, 2015

(ATTACHED LETTER)

It has been reported that fellow Vermonters living around wind turbines on mountains in Sheffield, Lowell, Georgia and Fairfax have repeatedly filed complaints with state government agencies about noise pollution emanating from the wind turbines in their neighborhoods and that those complaints have not been responded to.  

Some people report sleep disruption, others report cardiac issues, nausea, dizziness, ringing in the ears, and a loss of quality of life and peaceful enjoyment of their properties.  For some of these Vermonters this situation has been occurring for more than three years.  They have been complaining throughout that time period, with no meaningful response, for example:

Sound Standard Investigation Docket 8167.   At the end of 2013, the PSB opened a new docket to investigate sound standards.  A prehearing conference was held in Jan. 2014, with three workshops in April, May and July 2014.  No activity has occurred in the docket since July 2014.

Several people living around the wind turbines have reported heart palpitations, increased blood pressure and other serious health problems that increase our concern for the health and welfare of people living in proximity to the wind turbines.

We request that the appropriate state agencies take the wind turbine noise pollution complaints and health and safety concerns seriously and take action to address these complaints in a timely manner.  Two or three years without any substantive response from regulators charged with protecting public health are unacceptable.

We would like to know what your plan is to address the complaints and problems being experienced by neighbors around wind turbines in Vermont.

We would also strongly request that these questions get answers before any new wind projects are considered.

Sincerely,

